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Campus Budget
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Campus Budget Team Notes 
Tuesday October 25, 2005

Plant Services Conf Room

Time : 1:30 – 3:00

1. 
Approval Of Notes From October 6, 2005


The notes were approved.

2.
Burning Issues/Reports


L. Hearn reported that J. Hawk will meet with academic senate to discuss the new bond.

S. Larson reported that S. Dreager (classified senate rep) could not attend the Campus Budget meetings. A replacement would be requested. 

Enrollment update: 3rd week date showed we are up by 0.70% of FTE over fall of last year mainly due to Job Corp. The college would have liked to see a 2% increase. Non Job Corp FTE was down approx 3.5%. L. Hearn noted that winter may potentially be higher due to Job Corp. Summer 2005 was flat. 

Productivity data is still being reviewed.

3.
Instructional Equipment


J. Hawk passed out a handout named Instructional Equipment & Lottery Instructional Materials Balances that M. Brandy had presented at a district meeting. It was a review of the lottery and instructional equipment dollars. J. Hawk reviewed the document. It was noted that the lottery/instructional equipment money allocated to divisions replaced B budget dollars. The original allocation was based on B budget cuts for each division. C. Espinosa-Pieb is developing a process for allocation of funds. Some divisions are not using all the money and others could use more. B. Slater reported that the amount of funding available each year fluctuates but the minimum has been $250k district-wide over the past few years. Un-used money is rolled over each year. L. Jeanpierre read the Ed. Code section for the use of instructional materials and it was noted that the Ed. Code is restrictive for community colleges.

J. Hawk highlighted a 4-year faculty computer replacement plan proposal using $800k of this money and asked the team to take this item back to the governance groups for feedback. It had already been approved by the deans. The criteria had not been established yet. It was noted that the new bond would not include money for computer replacement and that the bond may not pass. This item would be on the next agenda for approval.

4.
One-Time Enrollment Request


J. Hawk passed out a draft handout named De Anza College Office of Instruction 05-07 Requests to Support Growth 10/17/05.PM.  She explained that she and D. Budd had asked the district to consider giving the colleges one-time dollars for enrollment strategies from the unassigned 04-05 district balance. This money would be used to increase WSCH. Specific suggestions from the Student Services and Instructional deans were noted on the handout.  The suggestion process is ongoing. Once finalized, the request would go to College Council, Chancellors Staff, then to BOT in November 2005 for approval of funds.

There was a discussion on some of the items in the proposal including:

·  The two 6 week sessions - Would be focusing on the most popular (determined by student enrollment) 25 course offerings. There would be ongoing analysis on many of the issues including scheduling, load, conflicting classes, etc. 

·  The Marketing budget was included in each proposal.

·  What if the college can only achieve stabilization rather than looking for growth. Strategic planning will help us establish the long-term planning for the college. The present plan focuses on getting back to our enrollment target. 

·  Distance Learning classes all have the same enrollment fee for students.  Need to have a mechanism to test online for DL classes because students will not come from overseas/out of the area to take a test.  Good opportunity for hybrid/blended classes. 

·  Need training for both faculty and students. 

·  One accreditation finding was related to technology.







